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	AS Departmental Seminars 2015/16 Award

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	To host a seminar in the School of Life Sciences by Prof Russell Foster, CBE, FRS.

	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	Russell Foster is one of the leading science communicators in the UK. He has chaired the public engagement committee at the Royal Society, and has chaired the organising committee of the Cheltenham Science Festival for a number of years.   We anticipated that inviting a speaker of this stature would be inspirational for members of our school, and provide an excellent role model for our students and younger researchers. We also considered that his recent work in identifying a novel visual system in mammals would demonstrate that important advances in anatomy are still being made that impact upon human health and wellbeing.

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	Prof Foster delivered an outstanding lecture on the mechanisms and importance of circadian rhythmicity that engaged the diverse student and staff membership of the School of Life Sciences. The core of his talk was the remarkable discovery just over 10 years ago by his team of a novel class of photoreceptive ganglion cells in the mammalian retina.  He described the neuroanatomical networks by which light detected by the retina regulates the suprachiasmatic nucleus, and thus the timing of sleep. The finding that the regulation of circadian rhythms and the pupillary reflex are mediated by melanopsin-positive ganglion cells, not rods and cones, could be considered to be one of the major anatomical advancements in the last 100 years.  Prof Foster then discussed the clinical significance of his work, including the importance of melanopsin-containing ganglion cells in people that are blind in terms of conscious light/colour/image perception.  An excellent measure of the success of his talk is that after a ‘formal’ question and answer session at the end of his talk, Prof Foster then spent a further 45 minutes chatting to students and staff about his work and how knowledge of circadian timing systems impacts upon so many other areas of biology and well-being.

	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	

	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?
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